
ADDITIONAL COMMISSIONER OF POLICE, 

MOTOR TRANSPORT SECTION, MUMBAI-400 008 

QUOTATION NOTICE  

Ref.No.MUMBAI POLICE/MT/QUOTATION(LAUNCH-4)/2024-25. 

Date-24/05/2024. 

 

       The Additional Commissioner of Police, Motor Transport, Mumbai - 400008 invites sealed 

Quotations for repair of BOAT ENGINE & EQUIPMENT from Repair Contractor of Mumbai City 

and suburban area i.e. within the Municipal limit of Greater Mumbai. 

 

      Following BOAT REPAIR OF ENGINE is required for Mumbai Police Launch 4 Bidders are 

requested to quote their lowest offer in Schedule - ‘A’ attached herewith. 

        The Sealed quotations should be dropped in Quotation Box before  31/05/2024 at 11:00 hrs. At 

the office of the, Asstt .Commissioner of Police (5) Motor Transport Section, Shepherd Road, 

Nagpada, Mumbai-400008. 

       The Quotations will be opened on date 01/06/2024 at 11:00 hrs, at office of the, Additional 

Commissioner of Police, Motor Transport Section, Shepherd Road, Nagpada, Mumbai-400008. 

        Bidders are at liberty to be present or authorised their representative to be present at the 

opening of Quotation at the time, date &amp; place specified as above. 

 

Terms & Conditions for supply 

1. Spare parts should be supplied by bidders on demand only. 

2. Spare parts used/destroyed in test will not be returned and no payment made thereof. 

3. All repair works which will be carried out on engine and auxiliaries along with fitment of 

new equipment should be supported with warranty/Guarantee period. 

4. Prices quoted should be Total cost inclusive of GST or duties such as Excise duty, Custom duty, 

Surcharge if any which the supplier is require to pay to the manufacturer should also include in 

Price. The bills /invoices of material/Goods purchased /received will be processed after the 

material/Goods are inspected by our Kit Committee and found acceptable. In case the material is 

rejected the Bidder/Supplier has to collect the material from our Launch Section at his own cost, 

and replace by a fresh supply. The Bills of an item rejected and not replaced by a fresh supply will 

not be processed for payment. 

5. The Additional Commissioner of Police, Motor Transport, Mumbai – 400 008 reserves the 

right to accept or reject any or all the part of Quotations without assigning any reason. 

6. Price will not exceed then MRP Price. 

7. Price quoted will be fixed for One year i.e. up to Validity of Quotation and no further 

changes will be accepted. 

8. In Case of any changes in GST, revised tax charges will be applicable. 

9. Bidding documents can be seen, downloaded &amp; submitted from Date24/05/2024 to 

31/05/2024. 

10. Bidder should submit his Quotation with his Authorised Letter Head mentioning GST 



no. along with copy of PAN card. 

11. If possible, quotations will be opened offline on Date.01/06/2024 Hrs. 11:00 at the 

Office of Additional Commissioner of Police, Motor Transport Section, Shepherd Road, 

Nagpada, Mumbai - 400 008. 

 

                 (Sachin Badhe) 

   Deputy Commissioner of Police (1) 

Addl.Charge. Addl. Commissioner of Police, 

          Motor Transport, Mumbai. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Annexure ‘A’ 

 
REPAIRING OF EVINRUDE ENGINES AND ASSOCIATED EQUIPMENTS OF MUMBAI- 4 BOAT 

INCLUDING SPARES AND MATERIAL & LABOUR CHARGES 

Name of Bidder: M/s ……………………………………………. 

GST No………………………………………………………………….. 

(Please quote your Rates inclusive of Spare Parts, Material & Labour Charges) 

 
     

Sr.  No 

(1) 

 

Description of Work / Item (2) 

 

UNIT 

(3) Basic Price(4) 

GST 

(5) 

Total Cost 

(6) 

1 

02 nos of Evinrude engines of boat 
gets overheated while exploiting 
above 2500 RPM. Suspect 
injector/coil, sea water system, 
Instrumentation malfunctioning. 
needs to be inspected/ repaired.  Nos 

   
 

2 

Starboard engine vibrates and 
shutting off automatically. Suspect 
injector/coil, air system, 
instrumentation, malfunctioning. 
needs to be inspected/ repaired/ 
replaced. Nos 

   
 

3 

O2 nos trim units of boats 
malfunctioning. Suspect oil seal 
wornout. Units to be 
overhauled/repaired/replaced Nos 

    
 

4 

Water ingress observed in 02 nos of 
gear boxes of boat. Suspect oil seal 
and other component wornout/ 
damaged. Units to be 
overhauled/repaired. Nos 

   

5 

Starting trouble observed in 02 nos 
of Evinrude engines. Suspect starter 
of 02 engine malfunctioning 
interminently. Starters to be 
overhauled/repaired/replaced Nos 

   

6 
Reverse gear of Port engine 
interminently malfunctioning. Port 
Gear box to be overhauled/repaired. Nos 

   

7 
Steering system found sluggish 
operation. System to be repair.        APS 

   

8 

All navigation lighting & electrical 
equipments  to be check for its 
operationality. Required 
repair/replace.        APS 

   

9 
Fuel tank sounding cap  found 
damaged required to be replaced Nos 

   

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                Contractor’s Signature & Seal 


